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Format: 
Using a play, short story, or other published work, students perform a selection of one or more portions of a piece up to ten minutes in length.  With a spotlight on character development and depth, this event focuses on the student’s ability to convey emotion through the use of a dramatic text.  Competitors may portray one or multiple characters.  No props or costumes may be used.  Performances can also include an introduction written by the student to contextualize the performance, and state the title and the author.

Debate Structure / Timing and Summary: 
Performers are ranked on a scale, generally from one to six, with the best performance receiving the one ranking. 

Each performance has a 10-minute time limit with a 30-second grace period.  If a performance exceeds the grace period, the student cannot be ranked first.  There is no other prescribed penalty.

Students will occasionally ask for time signals. Time signals are a simple system that let competitors know how much time they have used throughout the speech. The most common time signals are to alert the student when they have two minutes remaining by holding two of your fingers in the air, like a peace sign, and to alert them when they have one minute remaining by holding one finger in the air.  When they reach 10 minutes, alert them with a closed fist.

Tips / “things” to do: 
1. Verify that the students in the room are the correct students (check codes and names) 
2. Keep time, make sure you have a device that accurately can keep time 
3. Take notes during the debate (flowing), if using a paper ballot will have both sides to write on


“Things” to look for: 
Dramatic Interpretation selections must be presented from memory.
The presentation must be from a single published play, single published script, or single fictional or non-fictional work (not poetry). 
No properties or costumes of any kind may be used. Using “properties” means manipulating articles of clothing or objects to enhance the performance. 
Positions other than standing should not be excessive in length or dominate the performance.
The presentation may be either serious or humorous and should have some literary merit. 
While singing is permitted, it should not be excessive or dominate the performance. 
The performance should display another world outside the performance setting.


“Things” not to do:
There is no need to give feedback in the moment, everything you would like to express to the student should be done on the judging ballot.

Language to use on ballot: 
1. Great ballots will recognize something good that each speaker did, as well as something each speaker could do to improve upon their performance, not always essential to use debate jargon.


Language not to use on ballot: 
1. Do not be silly and comment upon anything that has nothing to do with the debate at hand – all comments should be focused on what you witnessed.
2. You should not compare one student to another on the ballot.


Overall: 
In speech, it is common for competitors to enter in more than one event for the tournament, this is called being cross-entered. Students who are cross-entered should be allowed to speak earlier in the round if they have another event to go to, and should be excused for entering the round late if they were competing in a different event in the same round.
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